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  Ref: 2021-0020  
  

  
  

By email:         
  
14 April 2021  
  
Tēnā koe   
  
Thank you for your official information request for communications between the Climate Change 
Commission and the Minister of Climate Change, from 5 February 2019 to 11 February 2021.  On 11 March 
2021, Minister Shaw’s office sought clarification of your request, with the result that part of your request 
was transferred, under section 14 of the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) to the Climate Change 
Commission. The Ministry for the Environment notified you on 15 March 2021 of the partial transfer.    
 
Subsequently you refined the scope of your request to include information ..” relating to methane, 
agriculture, and the CCC’s TOR (and any possible changes to that TOR)”.   
 
Your resulting request under the Act is as follows:  
 

“Separately, I would like to request under the Official Information Act all communications between 
the Climate Change Commission and the Minister for Climate Change between the period 
of February the 5th 2019 and February the 11th 2021. This includes any means of communication; 
notes, emails, reports, individual/group texts/whatsapp/signal and any other communication. I 
would also like to request any media releases, communications plans or draft and final media 
comments in relation to this topic. This request also includes any meeting agendas, minutes, notes 
etc of any meetings between any of the Minister and the Climate Commission, or with the Minister's 
other meetings/communications that relate to the Climate Commission, 
or MfE meetings/communications that relate to the Climate Commission. I am happy to refine this 
request to information relating to methane, agriculture, and the CCC's TOR (and any possible 
changes to that TOR)”:.  
 

The Climate Change Commission has identified 25 documents which fall within the scope of your request, 
as listed in the attached document schedule. Some information within these documents has been redacted 
to protect personal contact details, under section 9(2)(a) of the Act.  
 
In terms of section 9(1) of the Act, I am satisfied that, in the circumstances, the withholding of this 
information is not outweighed by other considerations that render it desirable to make the information 
available in the public interest.  
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I hope this answers your queries.  Please note that the Commission has a policy of proactive release of OIA 
responses to help others have access to more information so this letter will shortly be published on the 
website with your name and contact details redacted to protect your privacy.   
   
 
 
Kind regards,   
  

  
  
 Jo Hendy   
Chief Executive   
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